MC/07/106

Use of Fund for World Mission Money

The following e-mail was received from Stephen Poxon.  The recommendation is that the Council refer the matter for review to JSG who will report to the next SRC meeting.  This will enable a clear view to be achieved in time for the next budget-setting round.

David Deeks

E-mail received from Stephen Poxon
Dear David and Will,

 

We had our FWM Governance Meeting last week at MCH which was very constructive. Nick Addo was with us for the morning session and this was extremely helpful

 

I have been asked to write to you both requesting that the Methodist Council have an informed discussion this October about amending the policy regarding the FWM agreed this Conference

 

As the Governance Group we found the decision that no money from the FWM should/could be spent in the UK to be almost impossible to follow.

Who will pay for the Ghana chaplaincy?  Who will pay for our mission partners in training at SOCOMS etc.

We need much more flexibility if we are to fulfil what the Conference has asked us to do.

The FWM has now such large reserves due to the up turn in the finance markets that it is not helpful to restrict the Fund in this way.

 

We believe that what needs to be done is to review the constitution of MMS which will then allow a clearer way forward.

 

There were other concerns which the Governance Group will need to bring before the Church but this is the most immediate as we seek to prepare and agree budgets before our next meeting in January.

 

Hopefully we can have a chat about this at CLT

 

Best wishes

 

Stephen

